
PERMANENT MISSION 

OF SOUTH AFRICA 

TO THE UNITED NATIONS 

            

 

7 June 2023 

 

Excellency, 

 

We are writing to you in our capacity as the co-facilitators appointed by the President of the General 

Assembly to consult with Member States on the preparatory process for the High-level Dialogue on 

Financing for Development of the General Assembly, which will take place on 20 September 2023. 

 

We would like to thank Member States and other stakeholders for participating actively and sharing 

their views on the draft outline for the High-level Dialogue during the consultations held on 22 May 2023. 

Based on your contributions, we have prepared an updated outline for the scope, format and programme of 

the High-level Dialogue, which we are sharing with this letter. 

 

The changes made aim to reflect all views in a balanced manner, with the goal to prepare a High-

level Dialogue that will create a platform allowing Member States and other stakeholders to express 

themselves and to make commitments to close the SDG financing gap. 

 

As indicated in the roadmap shared with our letter dated 13 April 2023, any final written feedback 

by Member States can be submitted until Wednesday, 14 June 2023. To this end, your delegation may 

contact our experts Mr Sibusiso Mpama from the Mission of South Africa (MpamaS@dirco.gov.za) and 

Mr Thomas Lammar from the Mission of Luxembourg (thomas.lammar@mae.etat.lu). 

 

We remain at the disposal of delegations and we look forward to your continued support. 

 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of our highest consideration. 

 

             

                     

             

                   

              

H.E. Mr Olivier Maes 

Ambassador 

Permanent Representative of Luxembourg 

to the United Nations 

 

H.E. Ms Mathu Joyini 

Ambassador 

Permanent Representative of South Africa 

to the United Nations 

 

 

All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers 

to the United Nations 

New York 
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